
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 18 APRIL 2005

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

EX.073/05
ANNUAL EFFICIENCY STATEMENT (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Policy, Performance Management, Finance and Resources

Subject Matter

Dr Gooding, Executive Director, submitted Report CE.08/05 enclosing the Annual Efficiency Statement for the City Council for 2005/06 which had been submitted to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister on 15 April 2005 as required.  There has been identified efficiencies of £804,768 for 2005/06 which was comfortably over the target of £600,000.  In addition, further efficiencies for 2004/05 would be identified in the 'backward looking' statement in June 2005.

Whilst the efficiencies reported were for information at this stage, an Efficiency Plan was to be produced which may require formal decisions and this would be reported to a future meeting of the Executive.

The Efficiency Plan would be informed by corporate priorities and would track the re-investment of efficiencies in priority services.  It was anticipated that a more robust performance management framework will enable the identification and delivery of further non-cashable savings.

The Annual Efficiency Statement would be considered in detail by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 16 June 2005.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Annual Efficiency Statement for the City Council for 2005/06 be noted.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive noted the Annual Efficiency Statement for the City Council for 2005/06.







